- D.A. WORLD CONFERENCE
MINUTES - NOVEMBER 3, 1996



DEBTORS ANONYMOUS WORLD CONFERENCE
: Mundelein, Illinois
November 3, 1996

Minutes from the Convocation

The D.A. World Conference Convocation opened with the Serenity Prayer led by Mary M. (IL),
chair of the General Service Board (GSB) at 8:45 a.m., Sunday, November 3, 1996.

Members of the Conference Committee led by Esther H. (CA) read the Twelve Concepts of
Alcoholics Anonymous. Esther noted that the Twelve Steps refer to individual recovery, the
Twelve Traditions refer to group recovery and the Twelve Concepts refer to world service
recovery.

Voting Representatives

Mary noted that there were 53 voting delegates present at the beginning of the Convocation
(General Service Representatives, Intergroup Service Representatives, General Service Board
Trustees and the General Service Office employee). Three additional voting delegates came in
later.

Ratification of the General Service Board Trustees

Mary introduced the following individuals who were recommended by the General Service Board
for trustee service:

Esther H., California, who was appointed to serve on the Board mid-year;
and three current trustees being recommended to serve a second term:

David P. (Texas) and Chris F. (North Carolina) as debting trustees,
 and Bill C. (Connecticut), as a non-debting trustee.

Motion #1
Moved by Dave M. (CA), seconded by Barb B. (CA) - to accept all three nominees. The motion
PASSED unanimousky.

Mary reported that the new Board officers for the coming year would be as follows:

Chris F. (NC), Chair;
Hollie A. (MI), Vice Chair;
David P. (TX), Treasurer;
Fred F. (NC), Secretary.



Recovery Book Votes

A flow chart was distributed to explain the voting options regarding the draft of the recovery book
that had been distributed on Friday morning, November 1 (Appendix A).

Motion #2
Moved by Hope B. (NY), seconded by Sarah D. (NJ) - to conduct the vote on the recovery book
draft this year. The motion PASSED: 50 in favor, 0 opposed, 3 abstentions.

Motion #3
Moved by Sarah D., seconded by Mark D. (CA) - to conduct the vote on the book at the
Convocation this morning. The motion PASSED: 48 in favor, 7 opposed, 0 abstentions.

Motion #4

Moved by David V. (CA), seconded by Hope B. - to approve the draft of the book as presented
with the understanding that the Board will proceed with hiring a professional editor to finalize
the manuscript. The Board retains the right to remove or edit stories as needed to create a
balanced and quality manuscript for publication. The Board will approve all final editorial
changes and the fellowship will not see the book again before it is published. The motion
PASSED: 45 in favor, 7 against, 4 abstentions.

Questions and Discussion

There were several requests from people wanting to take the draft book home to show in their
meetings, as a means to help with the fund raising that will be needed. The Board had concern
about not wanting the drafts to be widely distributed because it is copyright material and there still
is much editing to be done before the book is in final form for publication.

Specific concerns about the contents of the book were mentioned: There is no introduction. Are
D.A. principles regarding sobriety clear? Six members pitched going ahead with approval of the
book suggesting that the process be trusted, that the value of the stories which have taken two
years to collect be accepted with their imperfections, and acknowledging the amount of work
invested in the book to date.

Motion#5 .

Moved by Duncan (CA), seconded by Jimmy (CA) - that Conference delegates be allowed to
retain for 60 days the drafis of the recovery book that were distributed at the World Conference,
so that they can be shared with meetings and help to generate support for the book within the
Jellowship. The books will be due back in the General Service Office by January 1, 1997; the
return postage is 1o be paid by each GSRs meeting or the ISRs intergroup. The motion PASSED -
45 in favor; 7 opposed; 4 abstentions.

Questions and Discussion
It was noted that the draft books are copyrighted and therefore should not be duplicated.




Committee Reports:

General Service Office Operations Committee_

Hope B. (NY), chair of the General Service Office Operations Committee, introduced and thanked
all who had given service on the committee. The committee report included an office activity
report (March - October, 1996), reports on the office functions (actual and envisioned),
development of an ideal and actual spending plan for the office, an office vision statement and
other issues and recommendations. Hope emphasized that the committee was looking to the
future with regard to the clerical and administrative needs of the office. The committee envisions
computerizing the office, having more volunteers, and expanding to having other office locations
in the Midwest and California. She also stressed the importance of all meetings registering with
the G.S.0. and suggested the meetings pass another basket to support the G.S.0. Hope asked
that everyone keep the ideas coming and energy flowing.

Questions and Discussion

There was a suggestion from the floor that individuals incorporate in their spending plans sending
an additional $10 a month to the G.S.0. Another suggestion regarding regional office locations
included diversifying the services in various offices. There was also a suggestion for exploring
moving the General Service Office to another city where the rent would be less than it is in the
New York City area. Hope asked that fellowship members write down their suggestions and
visions and send them into the committee. ‘

Motion #6
Moved by Mark C. (WI), seconded by Esther H. - to accept the report of the General Service
Office Operations Committee. The motion PASSED: 52 in favor; 1 opposed; 3 abstentions.

Finance Committee

Mark C. (WI) introduced the Finance committee members and expressed appreciation for all of
their contributions. The committee’s report (Appendix B) included copies of two letters
composed by the committee, one addressed to GSRs and the other to DA members at-large. Both
letters stress the importance of contributions to the G.S.O. for general world service and to
support the recovery book. The committee also submitted a revised business plan for the
recovery book as part of its report; the total estimated cost for publishing the recovery book is
$30,000. It was noted that Mark Crea, the Board’s consultant to work on publication of the
recovery book, also met with the committee. ~ '



Mark C. (WI) stated that the committee hopes to know the exact cost of the book within six
months. D.A. members at the World Conference have been surveyed about their preference for a
hard cover vs. soft cover edition, which is a factor that will affect the cost. It is estimated that
many of the first edition sales will be for gift copies. The dec1s1on was made not to pre-sell the
book which would be debting.

Questions and Discussion

There was a question regarding designated contributions for the book and office. David P., the
GSB treasurer, stated that any non-spec1ﬁed contributions automatically go into the general fund.
If a contribution is made and it is specifically designated for the book, then that money will go for
the book. It was noted that supporting both the General Service Office and the book are
important. If the book is published and we can’t afford to keep the office open, there will be no
way to fulfill orders for the book or let people know how to find D.A. in their area once they do
purchase the book.

There were some comments about wanting to see more figures on the projected income from the
book, what the selling price for the book would be and how the book’s publication might impact
the potential growth of the fellowship. It was noted that these were areas the Board and the
Finance Committee would be studying over the next several months, with the advice and
consultation of Mark Crea. David P. noted that the book was just approved today and some time
is needed to work out the details.

David also added that he believes our collective Higher Power is in charge, and that as this
information is shared with GSRs to take back to their meetings, the fellowship will respond
positively so that the book can be published.

It was also noted that pre-selling the book would be debting and we have to believe that if the
fellowship wants the book, it will support it. The letters distributed describe how contributions are
used and that communication is the most important means we have for generating funds. The
finance committee urged that everyone go back with a positive attitude and reach out to people in
the fellowship to build support for publication of the recovery book.

There was a question as to if the finance committee will look at reducing the cost of literature.
David P. stated that prices will probably not be reduced because the present price is needed to
cover more than just the cost of reprinting each item. Other costs that need to be covered include
administrative overhead costs from the General Service Office to process orders, Literature
Committee expenses for the development of new literature and the costs of warehousing and order
fulfillment. The overall cost and pricing for literature is an item that is reviewed regularly by the
Board and has been studied by the Finance Committee as well.

Esther H. noted that the Board is not focusing on the income production potential of the book,
but rather seeing this as a service piece that it wants to make available to as many people as
possible. “It’s all in God’s hands.”



Motion #7
Moved by Fred F. (NC), seconded by Bob K. (CA) - to accept the report of the Finance
Committee. The motion PASSED: 55 in favor; 0 opposed; 1 abstention.

A Tth tradition was taken for the General Service Office and for the Recovery Book after which
the group took a ten-minute break. Chris chaired the next portion of the meeting.

Literature Committee Report

Barbara B. (CA), chair, introduced and acknowledged all 1996 Literature Committee members
including officers, board liaisons, and others for their work on the recovery book. She also
thanked Eric R., committee chair, and other members of the 1995 Literature Committee for their
work on the book. This year every person on the committee is new, except for Nicole and Jimmy
which makes it really exciting. The committee has been working on developing literature in
French, and reviewing the process for literature approval.

A survey was distributed about the “13 Signposts on the Road to Becoming a Compulsive
Debtor”, the results of which are to be to Claudella J. (M) by J anuary 15, 1997. (Appendix C)

Works In Progress Subcommittee

Jimmy W. (CA), chair of the "Works in Progress" subcommittee, provided a progress report on
various pieces of literature. The following items have been approved and are ready to be printed:
Visions and Awareness pamphlets; plus the Recovery Book that has just been approved today.
The Service pamphlet is being revised from GSR comments and the Sponsorship Pamphlet is being
submitted to the Literature Committee for comment; the Abstinence pamphlet is in subcommittee,
being readied for comments by the Literature Committee. Jimmy reported on the progress of the
Twelve Steps and Twelve Traditions book. Underearning and Savings/Prudent Reserves _
pamphlets are being discussed. Jimmy said he was inspired by the energy of the committee.

Vote on Proposal to Amend Steps and Traditions

Barbara noted that the ballot to ask meetings to vote on a proposal to change the wording of the
12 Steps and-12 Traditions of D.A. to make them gender neutral has not been sent out yet. This
proposal was worked on by the Unity subcommittee of the Literature Committee. Chris F. stated
that the reason the ballot had not gone out yet was due to difficulty the Board has had with getting
the data base updated and in a usable format. She expects that the ballot will be mailed out within
the next three months. An affirmative vote by three-quarters of the D.A. meetings is needed to
change the language of the Steps and Traditions.



Questions and Discussion .

There were some questions about the proposed Signposts and it was noted that there would not be
a vote to approve the proposal today. Barbara also noted that the committee is working on one
sheet of information [in addition to the pamphlets] which could be given out to newcomers at
meetings. :

The question was raised as to if it is allowable to duplicate the 12 Steps and 12 Traditions given
the copyright restrictions. It was noted that this frequently occurs. Mary stated that all D.A.
literature including the Steps, Traditions and Signposts are copyrighted. Members are asked to
respect this and not reproduce literature in its entirety. With regard to the issue of if just copying
the Steps and Traditions is permissible, she stated that the Board would need to discuss this and
develop a policy.

A question was asked about if the proposed language for de-genderization the D.A. Steps and
Traditions has been approved by A.A., given that we need A.A.’s permission to reprint the Steps
and Traditions with amendments. Mary M. stated that permission has been received from A.A. to -
amend the Steps and Traditions as proposed, pending approval of the D.A. fellowship.

Esther H. expressed her opinion that the present language should remain as it is written in the A.A.
Steps and Traditions. There was not time to allow further comments on the issue.

An opinion was also expressed that talking about the issue of "clutter" should be a part of the
D.A. program and literature. :

Motion #8

Moved by Fred, seconded by Duncan - to accept the report of the Literature Committee. The
motion PASSED: 55 in favor; 0 opposed; 1 abstention.

Fellowship Communications Committee

David A. (MA) acknowledged the committee members collectively for all of the work that is being
done and individually for talents contributed to the committee.

Ways & Means Newsletter:

Suze (TX), the newsletter editor, has put out the last two issues. GSRs and ISRs were
encouraged to purchase a subscription to the Ways & Means newsletter today and to promote it at
their meetings. Order forms were distributed during the Convocation. It was also noted that the
Ways & Means is now sent to subscribers only, and not provided to meetings on a complimentary
basis. The newsletter is self-supporting through the subscriptions received only, and those funds
are accounted for separately so that the money is only used to print and mail the newsletter.



Request for Articles and Other Contributions to the Newsletter

Members were encouraged to share their experience, strength and hope by writing an article or
sharing any other contribution that could be printed in future newsletters. All article and story
ideas should be sent into the General Service Office. Duncan, a member of the Fellowship
Communications Committee, will be working with Suze to collect and compile the contributions.

New Editor for Ways & Means will be needed in 18 months

David acknowledged Suze's contributions as Ways and Means editor and stated that she
committed to do eight issues of the newsletter (four per year). She has completed two issues and
work like to have the new editor selected to work with her during her second year as editor, to
insure a smooth transition. David asked members to start thinking, today, about if they or anyone
they know would be interested in picking up as the Ways & Means editor when Suze's term ends.

Trustee's Newsletter

David P. noted that at last year’s World Conference it was voted to separate the Trustees'
newsletter from the Ways & Means Newsletter. The Board will send regular updates to the
fellowship on a quarterly basis, and time those mailings so they are on different months then when
the Ways & Means is sent out. Thus, communications to the fellowship will be going out at least
eight different times during the year. Reports from committees can be inchuded with the Trustee’s
newsletter but that information needs to received from the committee chairs at least a month
ahead of time.

Database (World Service Directory)

This is now handled by a private data base management firm in North Carolina. The committee
recommends that back-up disks be distributed to each trustee as a safeguard to prevent loss of the
information. ‘

ID Numbers for Groups

To improve the management of the database, all meetings will be assigned an ID number, This -
should eliminate duplication of mailings to meetings and help track contributions from each group.
Group registration is very important. The World Service Directory information comes from
registration forms. Group registration/group change forms are being amended to include an ID
number and meeting specifics such as non-smoking, speaker, male or female only, etc.

David also asked members to please send their current meeting lists to the General Service Office
as well, to help locate meetings that may not be registered.

Infrastructure 2000

David noted that the Committee's vision is to have a working regional infrastructure to
communicate between the fellowship and the General Service Board as well as laterally between
the intergroups. He noted that the current infrastructure does not work; only seven of seventeen
intergroups have responded that they would be willing to participate in passing along information
to meetings in their areas. The committee will be following up with the intergroups they did not
hear from last year to get more full participation around the country. GSR Area Groups are not
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nationwide and the Committee seeks input on how the GSR Area groups should fit into the
infrastructure. This is just a beginning on how they think the communication flow can work, the
committee welcomes additional input.

Motion #9

Moved by David P. (TX), seconded by Nicole L. (CA) - to accept the report of the Fellowship
Communications Committee. The motion PASSED: 57 in favor; 0 against; 0 abstentions.

Public Information Committee

Tracey C.(CA), the new committee chair, thanked everyone especially the new committee
members and new officers.

PI Manual

Colleen C. (CA) reported on the progress of the PI Manual. Comments on the current draft of the
Manual are to be submitted to Tracey in time for a conference call that is scheduled to discuss
comments received. Tracey will compile all edits and refine the conference call input to prepare a
new draft of the Manual by July 31, 1997.

Information Cover Letter

Colleen also noted that at the 1995 World Conference a letter was drafied to be sent out to helping
professionals informing them about D.A. The committee plans to contact GSRs to request lists of
institutions and helping professionals in various parts of the country that ought to receive this
letter.

The letter to be sent to the helping professionals has been submitted to the Board for approval, If
the board approves the letter, it will go out with information about D.A. to the list of institutions
and individuals provided by GSRs. The issue of how D.A. can be contacted without violating
anonymity is under discussion. The committee is considering the possibility of a national phone
number; costs associated with this will need to be explored.

Web Site

Fred F. reported that the committee has begun researching the establishment of a web site on the
Internet. He has spoken with staff at the A.A. General Service Office and learned that they have a
web site. David S., Duncan, and Glenn are assisting with this research. The committee would
like to see a web site fact file that includes how to contact D.A. around the country. To
accomplish this, it would be very important to have good contacts in each area so that people get a
prompt response when they ask for information.



Questions and Discussion

There was a suggestion of linking intergroup pages with their meeting schedules to the D.A.
national web site. It was noted that this might be possible down the road. Another suggestion
was to eliminate a step by having a direct service e-mail. This is also being discussed. Fred asked
that any suggestions be communicated to himself or David S. There was a question about the cost
and it was noted that most of the initial cost would be legal fees. Other costs are for maintenance,
filing, and phone calls. It actually will take more time than dollars.

Motion #10 .
Moved by Pat (NM), seconded by Bob (CA) - to go ahead with the proposal to establish a D.A.
web site. The motion PASSED: 56 in favor; 0 against; 1 abstention.

Motion #11
Moved by David S. (IL), seconded by David (NY) - to accept the report of the Public Information
Committee. The motion PASSED: 57 in favor; 0 against; 0 abstentions.

Conference Committee

Dave M. (CA), the Conference Committee chair, commended the committee for its smooth
operations all weekend. He also thanked the General Service Board and the host committee.

1998 World Conference in Seattle
Steve B. (WA) has checked with his group and verified their willingness to host the 1998
Conference in Seattle, Washington.

Motion #12 -
- Moved by Mark C. (WI), seconded by Jon C. (M]) - that the 1998 D.A. World Conference be
held in Seattle. The motion PASSED: 57 in favor; 0 against; 0 abstentions.

Forms were made available for groups who might be interested in hosting conferences beyond
1998. St. Louis and Houston have expressed interest. Everyone was also reminded of the
importance of completing the evaluation form for the 1996 World Conference.

1996 Conference Committee Report

Expenditures were 30 percent of the amount projected partly because only one mailing went out
due to problems with the database. - The benefits of doing two mailings were stressed because
people need to know the date and costs as soon as possible to plan, and early registration provides
seed money for the Conference.

The committee also had difficulty keeping volunteers committed throughout the year. Those
members who stayed to the end were thanked.



It was also new this year having all the meals included with the registration fee (usually people are
on their own to eat out for most of the meals). For the host committee, making the meal
arrangements requires extra attention because of people’s special foods needs such being on food
plans, Kosher, vegetarian, etc.

World Conference Host Committee Handbook

The 1996 host committee found the handbook valuable and the Conference Committee intends to
continue reviewing it to make it as useful as possible. Some of the items under review for possible
changes in the handbook include: (1) Paying for 25 percent of Trustee travel to the Conference,
as part of the Conference expenses; (2) Dates of the World Conference (typically, it has been on
or around the third week of September); and (3) Adding an appendix in the back where host
committees each year can include information to be passed on from the previous year, especially
information about the spending plans. '

It was suggested that the form Los Angeles used to determine if there was sufficient local interest
to host the World Conference be adopted as a sample form that other cities could also use for the
same purpose.

1996 Evaluation Forms

It was stressed that the World Conference evaluation forms are very valuable to future
conferences, and Conference delegates are urged to complete them before they leave the
Conference. The results are shared with the Conference Committee, the host committee for next
year’s Conference and the General Service Board. Feedback is important for planning the next
year’s World Conference.

Voting Accuracy

It was suggested that L.A. make different name tags for General Service Representatives and
Intergroup Service Representatives so that committee chairs and others are clear on who is voting
on issues pertinent to committees. ’

Regional Conventions v

The Conference Committee presented some models for holding regional "roundups" or "special
events." These have usually been funded by seed money from an Intergroup or GSR-area group.
Norm and Duncan gave an overview on regional conventions stating ways for groups to plan and
fund these events. Gradually these events will grow from one- to two- or three-day events. A
handbook was put together to help with planning these events. Board participation would be
encouraged though it was noted that the committee did not want to over-obligate the Board. The
regional events could however, provide an opportunity for the Board to meet more than once a
year and could possibly make additional money. Speakers from outside areas would be
encouraged.
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1997 World Conference in Los Angeles - Host Committee Report

Greg D. (CA) will be the Host Committee Chair of the 1997 World Conference to be held in Los
Angeles, California. The 1997 host committee provided a detailed report for the Conference
Committee, including a planned timeline for submitting the spending plan, status report on
selection of the Conference site, and plans for mailings to the fellowship.

Greg D. and Tracey C. reported that they hope to get information on the 1997 World Conference
sent out earlier than ever before. September is the recommended time frame for the Conference.
Greg also reported that the host committee has thoroughly researched possible locations for the
World Conference. Transportation was taken into consideration with the selection of a site.
After extensive research, the host committee has agreed to recommend that the 1997 World
Conference be held at the Red Lion Inn in Culver City (the name may be changed to "Doubletree"
next year). Batting cages are next door, and Fox Hill Mall is nearby.

It was noted that a comparison was made of the spending plan for the Red Lion Inn with the GSR
spending plan used for the New York World Conference and the difference was only twenty or
thirty dollars more. -

Motion #13

Moved by Byron, seconded by Esther - that if the host committee can keep the pricing as reported
Jor the 1997 World Conference, that the host committee’s recommendation of the Red Lion Inn be
accepted as the location for next year’s World Conference. The motion PASSED unanimously.

Future World Conference Sites
It was noted that Seattle has made a commitment to host in 1998. St. Louis has indicated an
interest in hosting for 1999 and Albuquerque is interested in hosting for the year 2000.

World Conference Structure

The Committee reviewed the format and structure for the World Conference and considered
several options. The committee agreed that Fellowship Day is an important part of the Conference
and felt it should be retained. It was also felt that having an orientation for new GSRs is very
important and that the Conference would be well served to devote time every year to this effort.
The Committee also recommends starting the Convocation on Saturday with some of the
committees that are ready to give their reports, perhaps for just an hour or so, in order to not have
the Sunday morning agenda be so full. The Conference committee offered to assist Los Angeles in
developing a schedule for including part of the convocation on Saturday.

The Committee encouraged people to submit their ideas and suggestions for next year.
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Comments and Questions
The following suggestions were made regarding next year's conference:

- including more free time in the Conference schedule
- providing an open forum for discussion of issues

- it was noted that the benefits of being at an isolated site such as St. Mary of the Lakes
the 1996 site, are that people tend to-spend more time together.

pd

- desire was exi)ressed to see more D.A. meetings be made available
- encouraging people to arrive a day early and arranging sightseeing trips
- setting up an art room for the display of visual arts

Motion #14

Moved by Fred, seconded by Norm N. - to accept the repért bf thé Cbnference Committee. The
motion PASSED: 54 in favor; 1 against; 1 abstention.

Procedure for Review of Committee Spending Plans

David P., GSB treasurer, explained the process the Board uses for developing its spending plan
and how that affects the World Conference committee spending plans.

1. David maintains all of the D.A. financial records using Quicken computer software, which
provides a good record for tracking expenses over the past years.

2. David uses a pressure group with two other people in Texas who meet with him to review
last year’s expenses and income and help develop a plan for the next year. All committee
requests for a spending plan are considered as part of this process.

3. All proposed committee spending plans need to be turned in, in writing to David today in
order to be considered. Committees should not assume that their requested spending plan
has been approved until they hear back from David as to exactly the amount that has been
approved for the year.

4, The full Board approves the spending plan for each year. However, expenditures at any
given time are always subject to the available cash on hand at the time. It is the treasurer’s
job (David P.) to monitor this and say “no” when its necessary if there is not the cash
available at a particular time.
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Even once you have been informed of how much has been approved for your committee’s
spending plan for the year, it is important to always check with David before incurring any
expenses over $50 to be sure he feels that reimbursement or an advance can be promptly
issued at the time.

5. There is an expense reimbursement form that needs to be used for all requests for expense
reimbursement or advances for committee work (committee chairpersons are to see David
for a copy). David noted that on the form, you will need to use your full name because he
cannot write a check to someone with only a first name (checks written to someone with
only a first name could be easily cashed by anyone).

A question was raised about if there is a limit on the amount an individual can contribute to D.A.
in one year. David stated that the D.A. contribution limit at the national level is $1,000. He can't
police what goes on in the group, but on the national level that limit has been established to
prevent situations where someone might want to contribute a lot of money and then expect to
control or influence the affairs of D.A. :

David added that individuals can make personal contributions directly to D.A., in which case you
would receive a thank you note and receipt that can be used as a tax deduction for a contribution
made to a non-profit organization. Also, if people make a contribution in-kind, such as paying for
their own D.A. long distance phone calls or committee expenses, then they can submit a record of
that contribution and a receipt will be issued that acknowledges your financial contribution to
D.A., again for individual tax purposes.

It was noted that David will be in communication with each committee chair about the status of
their spending plan requests and that other financial information will be reported to the fellowship
via the regular Trustee newsletters.

Tracey C. (CA) asked if committees are allowed to generate their own funds for committee
projects, such as the Internet web site. Mary and David reviewed the reasons why committees are
not allowed to solicit funds on their own:

(1) By virtue of the Conference charter and by-laws, the Board is charged with the
responsibility for being stewards of all funds collected in the name of D.A. Throughout the
year, the Board is the only group that is in a position to know from month to month what
the needs are with regard to keeping the office running, and the needs for other Board and
committee work. If contributions into the office dropped off because each committee was
collecting money for independent projects, D.A. as a whole would suffer.
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(2) Secondly, because D.A. is federally registered as a non-profit corporation in the state
of New York, it is required by law to report all of its income. The treasurer needs to know
exactly how much money is raised in the name of Debtors Anonymous and it needs to be a
part of the financial accounting that David maintains as treasurer. If committees were
collecting and spending money on their own, in the name of D.A., the Board would have
no way of knowing or accounting for those funds, and thus would be in a position of
violating federal law.

It was reported the 7th tradition collected earlier yielded $970 for general world service and $690
for the recovery book project.

Acknowledgment of the Illinois Host Committee

Mary requested that all members of the Illinois Host Committee come to the center stage to be
acknowledged. Everyone applauded the efforts of the committee in planning and hosting the 1996
D.A. World Conference. The gavel was officially passed to Greg D., chair of the Los Angeles
Host Committee for the 1997 World Conference.

Moved by Fred, seconded by Nicole - to adjourn the 1996 World Conference. The motion
PASSED unanimously.

The meeting adjourned at 12:32 p.m.

Minutes respectfully submitted by Ann N. (WIS)

-14-



Debtors Anonymous General Service Board, Inc

Revenues
Contributions
Literature Sales
Interest Earned

General Service Conference

Gain on Sale
Ways and Means
Other items
Total Revenue

Expenses

Office
Rent
Salary and Wages
Payroll Taxes
Administative
Insurance
Total Office

Board
Administrative
Travel
Professional Fees
Filling Fees
Returned Checks
Bank Fees
Total Board

Conference Expenses

Comittees
Conference
Fellowship Comm.
Finance
Literature
PublicInformation
Service )
Total Committees

Literature Sales

First Nine Months 1996

Financial Statements

Income and Expenses

Jan - Sept. 1996

16,331.92
13,269.90
6.87

779.25

30,387.94

7,200.00
5,764.64
534.91
2,460.97
43.59
16,004.11

6,375.64
2,542.565
793.75
25.00
345.03
225.47
10,307.44

16.38
33.32
59.96

109.66

l.oss

Beginning Inventory
Purchases

Avail. {o Sale

Ending Inventory
Cost of Goods Sold
Shipping

Total Literature Sales

Way and Means
- Accounting Adjustment

Total Expenses

Net Income/Loss

8,990.18
2,525.00

11,615.18
6,758.64

4,756.54
307.58
5,064.12

209.60
350.58

32,045.51

(1,657.57)

Jan. - Sept. 1995

12,765.61
14,929.86

9,368.68

5.00
37,069.16

7,200.00
5,400.00
645.40
2,196.01
43.73
15,485.14

1,818.48
1,016.48
1,290.00

283.51
4,408.47 .

7,391.11

8.47
173.66
110.52
292.65

7,810.33
6,859.00

14,669.33
8,637.08

6,032.25
610.52
6,642.77

600.00
104.66
34,924.80

2,144.35



Debtors Anonymous General Service Board, Inc

Assets
Cash
Literature Inventory
Security Deposit
Due from Conf.
Cash Advances
Questionable Assets
Total Assets

Liabilities
Payroll Taxes
Prepaid Subscriptions

Accounts Payable
Total Liabilities

Fund Balance

Liabilities and Fund Balance

First Nine Months 1996
Financial Statements

Balance Sheets
12/31/95 9/30/96

3,231.74  2,988.76
8,990.18 6,758.64
600.00 600.00
2,075.42  1,900.00
- 640.00

14.807.34  12.887.40

3569.86 573.95
804.00 673.75
436.21 -

1,600.07  1,247.70

13,297.27 11,639.70

14,897.34 12,887.40

12/31/94  9/30/95
427511  4,522.91
7,810.33  8,638.08

600.00 600.00

- 2,075.42
12.685.44 15,836.41
123.90 398.52

- 732.00
123.90  1,130.52
12,561.54 14,705.89
12,685.44 15,836.41
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EXPLANATION OF VOTING OPTIONS
FOR DA RECOVERY BOOK DRAFT

At the 1995 World Conference in Ann Arbor, Michigan, a draft of the recovery book was
distributed for comment to the DA fellowship. It was voted that the General Service Board have
final authonty to determine when a piece of literature is ready to be presented at a World
Conference for a vote. Over the past year, the General Service Board worked closely with the
Recovery Book Subcommittee of the Literature Committee. A final recommendation on the
Recovery Book was forwarded to the full Literature Committee, where a vote was taken to
forward the full manuscript to the 1996 World Conference.

The General Service Board will distribute a numbered copy of each Recovery Book Draft to all
GSRs and ISRs registered at this Conference. GSRs and ISRs will also receive a self-addressed
envelope to return the book back to the General Service Office. We ask that your group or
intergroup pay the postage for returning the book.

The book is being presented at this year’s Conference with the following options:

1.) We ask that the fellowship vote at this year’s Conference on if the fellowship wants to vote
‘ on the draft at this year’s Conference.

2) If the vote is Yes to vote on the book at this year’s Conference, then the options are to
either vote on Sunday morning on the book, or to vote on the book by a mail ballot to be
returned within 60 days after the World Conference. This would allow time for you to
take the book home and read it more carefully and get the input of your group before the
vote.

3) If you vote Yes to vote this year, and the book is approved, then the Board will proceed to
work with a professional editor to finalize the manuscript. The Board retains the right to
remove or edit stories as needed to create a balance and quality manuscript for publication.
The Board would approve all final ed1tor1a1 changes; the fellowship would not see the book
again. before it 1s approved.

4) If this year’s Conference votes to vote on the book this year, and the vote does not approve
the book, then it will go back to the Literature Committee (Recovery Book subcommittee)
for review and revision so that it can be presented again the next year.

5.) If the vote at this year’s Conference is NOT to vote on the book this year, then the Board
will still proceed with the process of hiring a professional editor and having the book
edited, pending the availability of funds to hire the editor. A final draft, with all the final
edits and changes, will then be presented at the 1997 World Conference for a vote.
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